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Meeting Minutes
June 14th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry; Marc Berry, Ann Van Osdol
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Kayla Nelson
Community:Sheriff Lane Magill, David and LaVonne Povey, Sue Knapp (Economic Development Commission)

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  M. Berry addition of support for Leadership Nomination

	III
	Business from the Audience:  David Povey spoke about his concern for the safety of bikes and pedestrians on Mosier Creek Bridge.  Council responded that the bridge project underway will also create a one lane bridge, which will give bikes and peds more room to travel.  Povey said that a separate bike/ped bridge would be safer.

	IV
	Approval of 5/17/17  City Council Meeting Minutes and 5/17/17 Budget Committee minutes:
Councilor M. Berry made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 5/17/17.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Councilor Gries made a motion to approve the Budget Committee meeting minutes of 5/17/17.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Mayor Burns closed the Public Meeting to Open the Budget Hearing:  To Receive Public Testimony on the Budget that was Approved by the Budget Committee:
No testimony.

	2.
	Mayor Burns closed the Public Hearing and reopened the public meeting.  
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve Resolution #2017-06, declaring the City’s election to receive state revenues.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve Resolution #2017-07, adopting the budget approved by the Budget Committee for fiscal year 2017/18, making appropriations, and levying taxes and categorizing levy.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Council thanked Finance Director Kayla Nelson for her good work on this years’ budget.

	3.  
	Presentation of MCEDD Economic Development Strategy:  Sue Knapp, MCEDD Board
Knap had submitted a powerpoint presentation in the Council Packet and went through this document.  MCEDD spent almost one year in seven different cities gathering input to create a new Strategic Plan.  

	4.
	 City Attorney RFQ Proposal Review/Decision:
Council agreed that the decision between the two candidates was a very difficult one because both candidates are highly qualified attorneys with relevant experience.  Councilor Van Osdol said that she gave Campbell a higher score because she would bring connections and partnerships important to Mosier.  Councilors Gries and Reed spoke of Westmeyer’s articulate and enthusiastic presentation.  Mayor Burns said that Westmeyer’s land use planning and strategic planning experience would be particularly helpful to Council at this time. 
Mayor Burns called for an accounting of each score sheet.  Mayor Burns and Councilors Reed, Gries, Wallace, and M. Berry had given highest scores to Westmeyer.  Councilors Berry and Van Osdol gave higher scores to Campbell.  All scores were extremely close.  Laura Westmeyer was appointed as the new City Attorney.  


	5.
	CH2M Amendment #9
Council reviewed the annual price increase of the CH2M contract.  Ch2M proposed a 2.4% increase, which is based on the new formula of 60% ECI and 40 % CPI, which resulted in a savings of $808.  The increase of 2.4% will mean a $1,263.00 increase this year.

Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve Amendment #9.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	6.
	ODOT Quarry Response:  DRAFT memo 
City Planner Nick Kraemer submitted a draft memo to Council as a response to ODOT’s interest in an application for use of the Quarry.  Council agreed that he should send the memo to ODOT as is.

	7.
	 Civic Center Feasibility Study Discussion:
Council discussed new comments to add to the consultant’s concepts of the proposed building.  Mayor Burns had already submitted ideas for sustainable features like solar panels.

	8.
	Resolution to join other US Cities’ support for the Paris Climate Accord:
Council spoke of editing the modified template to shorten the Resolution and to make it more relevant to Mosier.  Council will continue to work on the draft.  M. Berry stated that Council should be careful of including specific requirements.

	VI
	Correspondence/Staff/Council reports

Sheriff Magill spoke about the Solar Eclipse.  South Wasco County is preparing for traffic congestion and secondary impacts like Wildfire.  He did not think Mosier would see much adverse activity, and said that he did not think that a citizen patrol was a good idea.  The Sheriff’s Department contracts with other providers and will make sure that the entire county has adequate health and safety services.    


Approved this 5th day of July, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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